
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dan Lowndes 
210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd 
Madison, Wisconsin 53703 
 
 
 
 
August 21, 2023 
 
 
RE: Claimant:  Janice Anderson 

Our Claim No.:  GLDA00002855 
Our Insured:   Dane County 
Date of Loss:  11/1/2022 
 
 

Dear Dan Lowndes, 
 
We have received the above referenced claim on .  Following a review of the information regarding 
Homeowner requests replacement of driveway entrance which was installed in November 2022 related to 
a road construction project, it has been determined that Dane County has no liability for this claim as the 
claim is considered untimely per 893.80.  additionally, the county would have discretionary immunity in 
how they do repairs in the right of way.  Please issue formal disallowance and provide a copy of this 
disallowance to WMMIC. 
 
This claim will be closed on the date of receipt of the disallowance. 
 
A copy of this letter has been placed in the claim file for reference.  If you should have any further 
questions, please contact me.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Brandon Johnson, AIC 
Claims Representative 
Wisconsin Municipal Mutual Insurance Company 
(608) 245-6892 
bjohnson@wmmic.com 
 


